
November 5, 2009 
 
 
TO:  Members of the Board of Trustees 

FROM: Richard D. Gray  
Vice President and Chief Financial Officer 
 

RE: Annual Report of the Endowed Chair Program Entitled “Aetna English 
Chair in Writing” 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 

   That the Board of Trustees approve the 2009 report on the Aetna English Chair in 
Writing.   

BACKGROUND: 
 The English Chair in Writing is under the direction of Professor Lynn Bloom and 
is funded jointly by the Aetna Foundation and the Department of Higher Education 
Investment Fund.  It was established during the 1988-89 fiscal year as authorized by 
C.G.S. Section 10a-20.  Subsection (f) of the statute states that “the Board of Trustees 
shall submit annual reports to the Board of Governors concerning the endowed chair 
expenditures.”   

 The 2009 annual report consists of a financial report and a narrative report by 
Professor Bloom. 
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